
The Church Congregational meeting was held on Dec. 9, 1952 with 
Mr. Mueller presiding. fhe meeting was open by Rev. Lehmann reeding the scriptures 
followed by a prayer. 

The Finical report for the church year ending Nov. 30, 1952 was 
read and approved. 

The reports from the following organizations were read and approved, 
Ladies Aid, Young Womens Guild, Poor Boxes and the United Mena Club. 

Mr. Long reported that the Oyster Supper was a sucesa and a profit 
of about$ 1400.00 willbe ma.de. 

Old Business 

Mr. Mueller reported that the funBd for repairs to the windows was 
coming along very well and that our goal would soon be reached. 

New Business 

An appeal was made for more Sunday School Teachers. Mr. Mueller m~«•x 
Asked that anyone interested in teaching or knowing of anyone please get in touch 
with Mr. Myers or Mr.Bauersfeld. 

Mr. Gross gave stalk suggesting that the congreation help take care 
of our youth organizations both with more help in Leadership and Financalty.A 
lenthly dbcussion following. Mr. Bauersfeld said, 11 The t the Youth Fellowship 
needed leaders more so than financial help. 11 

Miss Virginia Le Brun, suggusted that the parents see that their 
children come to Sunday School and they come elong and teache one of the classes. 

Mr. Fader talked ebaut the Boy Scouts stating that the scouts needed 
more souts leaders that knew more a.bout scouting. He also said," The Scout 
could use some financial help~ 

Y~. BeuersfeldSuggested," That a organization be started in the 
Sunday School for boys and girls between 12 and 18 years old~ 

Mrs Amrheim,Said, 11 The Brownies would rather be doing something then 
playing games? 

Mrs. De Vaughn suggested, 11 The church should back these organizations? 
Mr. ~ruansaid, 11 We s111R1a1mxtt should give these organization what they 

need and encourage them along in their work~ 
Miss Le Brun Suggested these organizations make reports to the groups 

who sp9nsor them. 
Mr. Mueller appointed a Committee headed by Mr. Fred Gross and con­

sisting of Mr. Bark, ¥~s. De Vaughn,Mrs. Fader and Mr. Bauersfeld to looke into 
these organizations to see what they need and report to the Church Council their 
findings. 

Rev. Lehmann read his letter to the congregation for 1952. 
Mr. Gross suggested we send a letter to Mr. Myers thanking him for 

the find job he did as Financial Secrrtary for the last 5 years. Thi e will be 
taken care of by the secretary. / 

More social affairs for members of the congregation was -suggested by 
Mr. Fader. 

R~v. Lehmann would like to canvas the cong. before Communion. 
Mr. Bark offered to head this canvas end would like to have the assist­

ance of ten members.Post cards will be sent instead of letters. 
A motion was made by Mr,W. Ermer and seconded by Mr. Bark that the 

meeting be adjourned. 
The meeting was closed with a prayer. 


